
 
Lifton Parish Council Meeting – 30th January 2025                    

Agenda item 6.1 – Highways Update  
 
The following notices/issues have been reported to or from Devon Highways since the last meeting, as 
follows: 
 
Temporary Traffic Notice - DARKEY LANE, Lifton (TTRO2561535) – 24-26 February 2025.  Full details: 
The County of Devon (Temporary Restriction) ( DARKEY LANE, LIFTON) (No. 2) Notice 2025 
 

W241808041 - Defective Road Markings/Signs, Defective Signs.  Location: Road from Liftondown Cross to 
Melcroft Cottage, Liftondown.  Thank you for contacting us about this issue, which was originally 
reported on 09-December-2024.  The record was completed on the 23-January-2025.  The following 
information is now available: The problem has been repaired. 
 
W251821245 - Flooding & Blocked Drains (Blocked Drains) was reported on 21 Jan 2025.  An assessment 
for this report was completed on 22 Jan 2025.  The officer entered the following comments: 
Thank you for your recent enquiry and information.  I have raised this as a safety defect to be addressed 
asap by our contractors.  I have also issued an order for the drainage asset to be jetted asap. 
 
Street Lights:  The following street lights have now been fixed: 
Fault Reference : 75179 
Item ID         : 14083 
Item Reference  : 1 
Item Street     : Road from Liftondown Cross to Melcroft Cottage 
Item Area       : Liftondown 
Item Fault      : Light not working 
 
Fault Reference : 72715 
Item ID         : 68635 
Item Reference  : 5 
Item Street     : Oak Ridge 
Item Area       : Lifton 
Item Fault      : Light not working. 
 
VAS Funding:  The final grant money (from the DCF) was received on 16th January 2025.   The Parish 
Clerk will proceed with ordering the new VAS from Elan City as agreed at the PC meeting held on 26th 
September 2024. 
 
New Highways Officer:  A new DCC Neighbourhood Highways Officer for the Okehampton Rural and 
Holsworthy Rural (South) electoral divisions which covers Lifton started on 6th January 2025.  The Parish 
Clerk has thanked the outgoing HO for all their assistance over the last twelve months and has sent a 
welcome email to their replacement.   
 
Lifton Community Speed Watch Group: The latest speed data report will be made available before or at 
the meeting.   

http://www.liftonpc.org.uk/_UserFiles/Files/250124%20TTRO2561535%20On%20Site%20Notice.pdf

